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LECTORS                     
  

EUCHARISTIC
 MINISTERS

ALTAR
SERVERS    

  

 Saturday Vigil 6:00pm     
 Lou Green
             
 Linda Green
 Donna Birckbichler
 Rob Orloski
 
 Robbie Young
 Colton Rearick
 Brandon Hesidence

  Sunday 7:00am                               
  Bridget C. Wallace

  Lisa Putney
  Greg Putney
  Rick Newell

  Mariah Geibel
  Emma Hesidenz

Sunday 10:30am                          
Jenn Burke

Evelyn Bergbigler
Correna Spinneweber
Shawn Spinneweber

Brooke White
Sophia Bauer
Toby Geibel

April 21 & 22

K of C  PANCAKE BREAKFAST is TODAY
Sunday, April 15, 8:00am-Noon, SWC Hall
    K of C - They Do Great Things! 

St. Wendelin School PTG meeting is rescheduled 
from last week until Thursday, April 19 at 6:00pm.

It’s not too early to start thinking of ...
CHINESE AUCTION PICNIC BASKETS! 
Awesome donations are already coming in.
Contact Joyce @ 724-285-1350.

There are still a few spots in need of gardeners for
BEAUTIFYING PARISH GROUNDS. 
If you would like a plot, call the Parish Office ASAP.

~ PARISH NOTES ~

Offertory at Mass.............................. $3,479.50
Offertory Online................................... $170.00
Total Offertory................................ $3,649.50
Weekly Goal....................................$4,350.00
Easter Collection...................................$653.00
Holy Land............................................... $28.00
Easter Flowers........................................ $15.00
Adopt A Child....................................... $532.00
Project Fund........................................... $35.00
Parish Share at Mass............................ $375.00
Parish Share Online................................ $00.00
Total Parish Share This Week..............$355.00
2018 Parish Share To Date............... $11,940.00
2018 Parish Share Goal..................$38,719.00

Lenore M. Beitch
who was laid to rest on April 12, 2018

Eternal rest grant unto her, O Lord, 
and let perpetual light shine upon her. 

May she rest in peace.

Sympathy is extended to the family of

Fours years of
Carson Scholars! 
The Carson Scholars 
Program recognizes 
and rewards academic 
excellence in students 
(4-11 grade) who also 
have strong humanitar-
ian qualities. Students 
are nominated by their 
schools and honored 
at one of nine regional 
awards ceremonies 
across the country. 
New scholars receive a 
$1,000 scholarship to-
ward college and previ-
ous winners are eligible 
to reapply for Carson 
Scholar Recognition 
annually provided that 
they maintain their aca-
demic status and high 
level of volunteerism. 
The program is designed 
to identify and encour-
age future leaders and is 
active in all 50 states.

April 7 & 8

THANK YOU for your generosity to parish ministries!

St. Wendelin Offertory

Garry P. MacKrell
who was laid to rest on April 13, 2018

Eternal rest grant unto him, O Lord, 
and let perpetual light shine upon him. 

May he rest in peace.

Sympathy is extended to the family of

Says Principal Jolynn Clouse: 
“We are so proud of these students 

and their accomplishments!“ BELIEVING IN JESUS CHRIST
Throughout the Easter season, all three of the 
Sunday readings are taken from the New Tes-
tament. Together they explore what it means 
to believe in Jesus as the Christ, the One who 
�I�X�O�¿�O�O�H�G���W�K�H���S�U�R�S�K�H�F�L�H�V���R�I���W�K�H���-�H�Z�L�V�K���V�F�U�L�S-
�W�X�U�H�V�����7�R�G�D�\�¶�V���V�H�O�H�F�W�L�R�Q�V���U�H�I�H�U���W�R���R�X�U���K�X�P�D�Q��
weakness, yet they emphasize the forgiveness 
�D�Q�G���S�H�D�F�H���W�K�D�W���D�U�H���R
u�H�U�H�G���W�R���W�K�R�V�H���Z�K�R���S�X�W��
their faith in “Jesus Christ the righteous one” 
�������-�R�K�Q���������������,�Q���W�K�H���$�F�W�V���R�I���W�K�H���$�S�R�V�W�O�H�V���3�H�W�H�U��
invites everyone to “repent, therefore, and 
�E�H���F�R�Q�Y�H�U�W�H�G�����W�K�D�W���\�R�X�U���V�L�Q�V���P�D�\���E�H���Z�L�S�H�G��
�D�Z�D�\�´�����$�F�W�V�����������������7�K�H���)�L�U�V�W���/�H�W�W�H�U���R�I���-�R�K�Q��
�F�D�O�O�V���-�H�V�X�V���&�K�U�L�V�W���³�H�[�S�L�D�W�L�R�Q���I�R�U���R�X�U���V�L�Q�V�´��������
�-�R�K�Q���������������)�L�Q�D�O�O�\�����L�Q���W�K�H���*�R�V�S�H�O���-�H�V�X�V���J�U�H�H�W�V��
�W�K�H���G�L�V�F�L�S�O�H�V���Z�L�W�K���³�3�H�D�F�H�´���D�Q�G���X�U�J�H�V���W�K�H�P��
�W�R���S�U�H�D�F�K���³�U�H�S�H�Q�W�D�Q�F�H�����I�R�U���W�K�H���I�R�U�J�L�Y�H�Q�H�V�V���R�I��
�V�L�Q�V�´�����/�X�N�H����������������

John Jackline, Lance Slater, Rachel Voelker and Brianna Bell 
represented St. Wendelin School at the 

Carson Scholars Program last weekend at Heinz Field.



      CATHOLIC IDENTITY 
   WEEKLY VIRTUE/VALUE

      This week’s virtue is 
        COOPERATION               

This week’s St. Wendelin School 
Student of the Week is: 

CHARLIE NOULLET
Charlie is a 4th grade student 
and his favorite subject is Art. 
He has one older sister who 
attended St. Wendelin School. 
Charlie plays soccer, enjoys 
making new friends, and takes 
pride in doing what is right. 
He recently became an altar 
server and served his first 
School Mass. Congratulations 
to this week’s St. Wendelin 
School Student of the Week, 
Charlie Noullet!
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Cooperation is
working with others and with

God’s grace and the Holy Spirit
to live as a community that

works together and
serves the mission of Jesus.

Scripture Reference - Philippians 2:1-11
If there is any encouragement in Christ, any solace in love, 
any participation in the Spirit, any compassion and mercy, 

complete my joy by being of the same mind, with the same love, 
united in heart, thinking one thing. 

Do nothing out of selfishness or out of vainglory; 
rather, humbly regard others as more important than yourselves, 

each looking out not for his own interests, 
but [also] everyone for those of others.

Have among yourselves the same attitude 
that is also yours in Christ Jesus,

Who, though he was in the form of God,
    did not regard equality with God something to be grasped.

Rather, he emptied himself, taking the form of a slave,
    coming in human likeness; 

and found human in appearance, he humbled himself, 
becoming obedient to death, even death on a cross.

Because of this, God greatly exalted him and 
bestowed on him the name that is above every name,

that at the name of Jesus every knee should bend,
    of those in heaven and on earth and under the earth,

and every tongue confess that Jesus Christ is Lord,
    to the glory of God the Father.

April’s
Family Fun Bingo

Bingo this month 
is Friday, April 20. 
Games start at 
7:00pm; doors open 
at 6:00pm. First Bingo 
packet is $10 and 
additional packets 
are $5. There will be 
a dinner special, and 
traditional concession 
stand favorites. 

Delicious
Hoagies For Sale

After all St. John and 
St. Wendelin Masses 
the weekend of April 
21 and 22, the PTG is 
selling Welter’s Mar-
ket hoagies for $5.

Monthly
50/50 Drawing

The next 50/50 draw-
ing is Wednesday, 
April 25. There are 
incentives for sellers 
of 10+ and 25+ books. 
Good Luck Buyers and 
Sellers!

Deer Classic at 
Happy Hunters

Tickets are available 
from school families 
for the Deer Classic 
on Saturday, April 
28 at Happy Hunters. 
You don’t have to 
hunt to enjoy the day, 
as there is food, adult 
beverages, and tons 
of raffles.

May Gift Card 
Raffle Calendar

The PTG will have its 
second annual Month 
of May Gift Card 
Raffle, with a differ-
ent gift card raffled 
off each day during 
May. Calendars are 
just $5 for the entire 
month, and you can 
win multiple times. 

Hanging Basket 
Fundraiser

The PTG is selling 
hanging baskets from 
Schnur’s Green-
house, just in time for 
Mother’s Day. Order 
forms are due Mon-
day, April 30. Delivery 
is Wednesday, May 9, 
in the church pavilion, 
with times to be 
announced.

SWC 2018-2019 CCD REGISTRATION
By now, all children presently enrolled in St. Wende-
lin CCD programs in grades K-7 should have received 
registration forms for next year. They are also on 
the website at http://www.stwendelinbutler.com/
religious-educationccd. The program WILL start on 
Sunday, September 16 with our current schedule of 
Grades K-5 at 9:00-10:15am and Grades 6-8 at 6:30-
8:00pm. Since new On Mission Mass times begin 
in mid-October, we MAY have to change our CCD 
times accordingly. IF the program has to shift times, 
and how much that shift might be is unknown right 
now. Please bear with all parishes and programs 
and priests as adjustments occur. You are asked to 
embrace these changes, and pray for the desired 
outcome of a Church that will … 
              “Learn Jesus. Love Jesus. Live Jesus.”
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St. Wendelin Parish & School
www.stwendelinbutler.com

210 St. Wendelin Road, Butler, PA 16002
Office Hours: Monday, Wednesday, Friday - 9:00am-Noon

Staff
Father Matt McClain, Pastor	 724-287-0820, X102
Dan Vernon - Business Manager 	 724-287-0820
	 danielrvernon@gmail.com 
Gina Beaver - CCD Director	 724-287-0820, X112
	 drestwendelin@gmail.com
Steven Yealy - Music Director	 717-451-2082
	 stevenyealy@gmail.com
JoLynn Clouse - School Principal  	 724-285-4986
	 stwend@zoominternet.net
Nicole Karenbauer - Office Manager 	
        and Safe Environment Coordinator         724-287-0820, X111
	 parish@stwendelinbutler.org 

St. John the Evangelist Parish
www.stjohntheevangelistparish.org

668 Clearfield Road, Fenelton PA 16034-9743
Office Hours: Tuesday and Thursday - 9:00am-2:00pm

Staff
Father Matt McClain, Pastor	 724-287-7590
Barbara Boltz - Office Manager 
       and Safe Environment Coordinator	 724-287-7590
	 stjohnchurch@zoominternet.net 
Laura Eakman - CCD Program Manager 	 724-287-0426	
	 stjohnccd@zoominternet.net
Steven Yealy - Music Director	 717-451-2082	
	 stevenyealy@gmail.com

For Cemetery Inquiries at both St. John and St. Wendelin,
Contact North Regional Office, 2636 Ellwood Road, New 
Castle, PA 16101, or 724-323-0033 or cpca@cpca-pgh.org.                                         

Our Neighbors In Faith
DIVINE MERCY HOLY HOUR

On Tuesday, April 17, starting at 7:00pm, 
at St. Paul Church, 128 N. McKean St., 
Butler. Prayers for Family Healing, Divine 
Mercy Chaplet, On Mission for the Church 
Alive, Benediction. 

LEARN ABOUT THE DIACONATE
Two information sessions are scheduled 
for men from parishes in the Diocese 
of Pittsburgh who are interested in 
learning about the ministry of deacons, 
their service to the Church, and the 
qualifications for admission to the next 
class of the Deacon Formation Program. 
All sessions will take place in Domenec 
Hall at St. Paul Seminary, 2900 Noblestown 
Road, Pittsburgh.
* Wednesday, April 18 – 7:00-9:00pm
* Wednesday, April 25 – 7:00-9:00pm
No registration is needed. Wives of 
prospective applicants are encouraged 
to attend. Questions may be directed to 
deacons@diopitt.org or 412-456-3124. 
For more information: www.diopitt.org/
permanent-diaconate.

SENT FOR YOUNG ADULTS
All people in their 20s and 30s are invited 
to a gathering that will feature live music, 
free food and drinks, awesome prayer, a 
dynamic talk, and a time to network with 
other young adults on Friday, April 27 
from 6:30-8:30pm in the Cardinals Great 
Hall at Saint Paul Seminary. Leah Libresco, 
freelance writer, speaker, New Yorker, and 
former atheist-turned-Catholic, will be 
speaking on Building the Benedict Option: 
Habits of Hospitality and Prayer. For more 
information and to courtesy RSVP please 
visit diopitt.org/yam.

PANCAKE & SAUSAGE BREAKFAST
The Men’s Club of St. Christopher Church, 
232 N Franklin St. (Rt 528), Prospect, will 
sponsor a Pancake and Sausage Breakfast 
on Sunday, April 22, 8:00am-1:00pm in 
the Church Hall. Adults: $6.00; Children 
12-6: $2.00; under 6 free.

UNBOUND - FREEDOM IN CHRIST 
On Saturday, April 28, there will be a 
Neal Lozano video seminar with live 
teachings from Father Boniface Hicks 
OSB. “Unbound” is a simple, gentle and 
powerful prayer ministry where you will 
learn how to claim the freedom that 
Jesus Christ promises. This prayer model 
of healing helps overcome wounds and 
sins of the past which bind us. Practical 
keys will show us how to respond to the 
grace that sets us free. The cost is $20, 
and is held at St. Vincent Basilica Parish 
in Latrobe from 8:30am-4:30pm. Contact 
Kristina Davies at 724-539-8629 Ext 19 or 
kristina.davies@stvincent.edu for more

CANDLELIGHT MASS 
Join your friends and neighbors for the 
monthly Candlelight Mass at St. Stanislaus 
Church in the Strip District. The Mass is 
every First Friday at 8:00pm, with the next 

one on Friday, May 4, at 8:00pm. Visit 
facebook.com/beholdpittsburgh.

FATIMA PILGRIMAGE 
The Apostolate of Fatima invites all to 
a pilgrimage on Saturday, June 23 to 
The Basilica and Shrine of Our Lady of 
Consolation in Carey, Ohio (3.5 hours from 
Butler). Bus loads at 5:30am. The day 
includes 11:00am Mass, a tour of the Shrine 
and Basilica, Rosary Walk and Stations of 
the Cross and Mass at 5:30pm. Cost: $30 for 
adults and $10 for 14 and under. Cathy at 
724-256-9395 to reserve a seat.

SPAIN PILGRIMAGE
Since the ninth century, millions of world 
travelers have embarked on an epic 
pilgrimage across northern Spain that 
is known to be enlightening, spiritually 
nourishing, and physically challenging. This 
spring, 20 young adults from Pittsburgh will 
embark on this mostly unpaved path with 
little more than a backpack and a pair of 
boots. Only a few spots remain. For more 
information or to sign up, please visit http://
creatio.org/causes/pittsburgh-camino/.

DIOCESE’S CODE UPDATE
The Diocese of Pittsburgh has revised and 
updated its Code of Pastoral Conduct. 
This change means all parish and school 
employees and new volunteers need 
to read and sign an “Acknowledge of 
Update”. Volunteers who have previously 
signed a Pastoral Code do not need to sign 
a new one, but are are asked to review the 
updates. Check the Diocese’s “Essential 
Documents” page at https://diopitt.org/
essential-documents. 


